## Michael Oliveri

From: Jacki Langlois

**Sent:** Tuesday, April 25, 2023 9:20 AM

**To:** E\_Clerks

**Subject:** FW: [External] pool vote

Attachments: Cambridge AquaJets Report - Final - Dec 2019.pdf; CityCamPoolOptions.pdf

From: Mark and Tara Pedersen

Date: April 24, 2023 at 6:36:08 PM EDT

To: Sheri Roberts < robertss@cambridge.ca >

Subject: [External] pool vote

## Dear Ms. Roberts,

I am reaching out to you today in regards to the upcoming vote required by council for the new pool coming up on May 4th. My family has been involved with both recreational swimming through the city and competitively with the local swim club the Cambridge Aquajets for many years. I have been following what the city is proposing for the new pool and wanted to reach out as a constituent in your ward to voice my endorsement for a 10 lane pool. In 2019 the Aquajets hired a consultant to put together a report to assist the city with a pool design. I have attached a copy below. I have also attached a letter from our club president which explains the benefits of a 10 lane pool over an 8 lane pool and the need for greater seating capacity which I am hoping you can take the time to read over.

Thank you in advance for taking the time to read over these documents. I would be happy to follow up with should you have any questions.

Many thanks, Tara Pedersen